
Grand Junction, Colo. 
 

August 17, 1949 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in regular session 
at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and answering at roll call were: Harper, 
Carson, Dufford, Colescott, Martin, Hanson and President Hoisington. Also present 
were City Manager Moore, City Attorney Banks, and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held August 3rd were read and approved. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Harper and seconded by Councilman Carson that 
the City Manager be instructed to advertise for bids for Sidewalk and Paving District No. 
14, the bids to be opened on September 6th and tabulated and presented to the 
Council on September 7th, for their consideration. 
 
 The Proof of Publication to the proposed ordinance entitled, "An Ordinance 
Vacating that Portion of South Avenue Between Tenth Street and Twelfth Street," was 
presented and read. It was moved by Councilman Dufford and seconded by 
Councilman Colescott that the Proof of Publication be accepted and filed. Motion 
carried. 
 
 It was then moved by Councilman Harper and seconded by Councilman Martin 
that the ordinance be called up for final passage. Motion carried. 
 
 The ordinance was then read and upon motion of Councilman Carson, seconded 
by Councilman Hanson, was passed, adopted, numbered 796 and ordered published. 
Roll was called on the motion with all members of the Council voting AYE. The 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
 The matter of trading lots with Mr. Baker was again brought up and discussed. It 
was moved by Councilman Martin and seconded by Councilman Carson that this matter 
be tabled indefinitely. Motion carried. 
 
 City Manager Moore reported that slowness in delivery of steel materials has 
held up progress on the terminal building at the airport for about three weeks and has 
also contributed to delay in the stadium construction. Steel for both jobs is now either 
on the way or on the job, so more progress can be made immediately. Work on the new 
City Hall has been slowed up due to lack of plans, but are working overtime to get out 
details. 
 
 He also stated that the Upper Colorado River Commission accepted the City 
Council's offer for free use of office space in the new City Hall and by unanimous vote 
picked Grand Junction as the permanent headquarters for their Commission. 
 



 President Hoisington appointed Councilman Carson to the committee for 
securing the D.R.G. diesel shops in Grand Junction. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Martin and seconded by Councilman Carson that 
the meeting adjourn, until August 18th at 4 o'clock P.M. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


